
15th June 2018  -  Term 2, Week 7 



Congratulations to Henry who has again 
been selected in the NSW CHS boys 

hockey team after a strong                        
performance for Western.  

Well done!   

2018 MALYNLEY SHIELD:  
Another fantastic exchange with Gosford High School.  
 
It was a tight contest and at the end of yesterday’s play, Gosford edged us out 

32-30 points (one game difference) to claim the shield for this year. 
  
Congratulations to all students for their sportsmanship and the way they               
conducted themselves throughout the visit. This is the 49th year and everyone  
involved, past and present, knows how special this event is and values the             
relationships that are formed and the experience had. We now look forward to 
the 50th year for our home visit!  

Our U/14 Rugby League team beat West Wyalong yesterday 
14-12 winning the western area competition.  

We now go   onto against Berkeley Vale HS in                                    
Berkeley Vale next week.   
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Dear parents and members of our school community, 

Welcome to the end of what was a short school week with the Queen’s Birthday long weekend. 
Students have now completed all of their half yearly exams and our staff are extremely busy 
writing and editing reports to ensure these can be provided to our families before the end of the 
term.  

Next week is the beginning of Astley Cup. I am excited to be hearing and feeling the buzz by  
students and staff around Astley Cup and I look forward to seeing some great sporting games 
over the coming weeks. Next week kicks off with Bathurst V Dubbo in Bathurst. We begin our 
campaign on June 28 and 29. We have some great initiatives this year including live streaming 
some events throughout the cup.  

I look forward to providing you with some updates over the next few weeks.  

High Achievers Big Day Out 

On Friday, students and staff from our High Achievers Program were involved in spending the 
day together to further build their collegiality and discuss concepts for their upcoming projects. 
It was a great day with some time spent relaxing and playing lawn bowls for some of our             
students and staff.  

BYOD Parent Workshop 

Thank you to those parents who attended the BYOD parent workshop on Wednesday evening. I 
am told that the evening was a great success. I am sorry I was unable to attend but look forward 
to the second workshop on 27th June.  

Western Cross Country 

Congratulations to all of our competitors who competed in the Western Cross Country in Geurie 
this week. Seventeen of our students have been selected to compete at the state carnival later 
this month. A huge achievement. Well done to all.  

Aboriginal Parent and Community Morning Tea 

A reminder that the next morning tea for our Aboriginal families and community will be held 
next Wednesday at 11am. For further information, please contact the school on 6362 3444. 

New Immunisation Requirements 

From 1st April 2018, all families are now required to provide up to date immunisation records to 
our school. If you have not provided records for your child, you will shortly receive a letter              
outlining the new requirements. This is not a school decision rather a Department of Health  
decision. More details can be found in the article at the back of this newsletter.  

School Show 

The school show takes place in the last week of this term the 3rd, 4th and 5th July. Students 
have begun to audition and significant practice is occurring in classrooms right across the school. 
I am really looking forward to meeting many of you on one of the evenings and seeing the           
calibre of our creative and performing arts students as they entertain our school community 
over three wonderful evenings. Tickets can be purchased through the school office. Book now to 
avoid missing out.  

Our newsletter publication is changing 

From the beginning of term 2, we will be publishing our newsletter every fortnight rather than 
every week. You would appreciate the enormity of pulling together many things that happen in 
our school on a regular basis. We will trial fortnightly newsletters until the end of the year and 
seek your feedback on the changes during term 4. The same great quality will be published in 
weeks 2, 4, 6, 8 and 10 of each term.  

I hope you have a lovely week and I look forward to speaking with you again next week.  

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 



YEAR 11 SKILL FIX DAY  

On Wednesday 13th June, the Future Moves team from Charles Sturt University presented study skills sessions for our Year 11 

students. The afternoon consisted of learning study hints, tips and techniques. Workshops included Exam Preparation,                  

Referencing and Study Skills in the Library with another workshop in the Performing Arts Centre on Learning Styles –                     

Kinaesthetic (juggling), Visual (paper-aeroplane making) and Auditory (Storytelling). 

The students had a very enjoyable day. Experiences like this day give students valuable insight into senior study and              

preparing for the HSC in the future. 

Forty OHS students took on the Geurie Race Course yesterday. Races ranged from 3 to 6km, with all students giving it their 
all. We had amazing results with 17 students qualify for State Carnival next term. Congratulations to all! 

 
12yrs Girls 
Elli Wilson - 1st 
Lola Manson - 2nd 

13yrs Boys 
Liam Constance - 1st 
Hayden Innes - 5th 

14yrs Girls 
Kaitlyn Hinrichsen - 1st 
Breanna Vigers - 3rd 

14yrs Boys 
Hugh Corcoran - 5th 

15yrs Boys 
Caleb Trefry - 4th 
Lawson Hamling - 6th 

16yrs Girls 
Anna MacPherson - 1st 
Caitlin Broadfoot - 4th 
Maddie Owens - 5th 
Brittany Boswell - 6th 

16yrs Boys 
Mitch Cooper - 4th 
Tyler McCarthy - 6th 

17yrs Boys 
Matt Blanch - 1st 
Danny Burton - 2nd 



Mrs Ryan and Mrs Nash took two year 10 classes to Eighteen 70 restaurant for lunch and a tour today. Everyone 
thought the meals were delicious.  The students are studying Food Service and Catering and looked at employment 
opportunities in both front and back of house. 




